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Administrative 

Office Hours 
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Museum Tours 
 

November—March 
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Museum Staff 
 

Kevin Loftus, Director 

 

 Can you help solve a mystery? 

Our photograph collection is          

impressive numbering over 3,000 

and growing. Over the years we have 

collected a great variety of            

photographs covering pioneer      

f ami l ies ,  e l ements  o f  past               

industries, scenes from daily life and    

everything in between. We can learn 

a great deal by seeing the changes 

and growth through the years of the 

town and the island.  

 

In the case of formal portrait, you 

realize the great lengths some had 

gone in order to have a portrait    

taken. Often the name of a portrait 

studios location is noted somewhere 

on the photograph, such as Victoria, 

Bellingham or Seattle. Given the  

vintage of some photographs you  

realize the effort it probably took, 

travel-wise, to have a portrait taken. 

 

Occasionally, we come across a       

photograph of individuals or families 

and we have no idea who is in the 

photograph. Missing information is 

most unfortunate since a certain  

history is lost, unless the subject(s) 

can be identified.   

 

The photograph below is one such 

example. There is such rich detail, 

but the people are unknown. Please 

let us know if you have an idea who 

they may be so we can attempt to 

rightfully document this lost piece of 

history. 

An unknown and likely San Juan Island family. The photograph is a mystery in terms of 

when, where & who. The taking of this photograph was likely important to have included the 

whole family, especially the cows! 

The museum is a recipient of grant funding from San Juan County lodging tax funds and Town of Friday Harbor 
Hotel/Motel excise taxes. Thanks to the San Juan County Council, the Town Council of Friday Harbor and their 
respective lodging tax advisory committees for these grant awards. We thank the islands lodging owners and 
their guests for their continued financial support of the museum. Proceeds derived from these grants help to 
defray operating and advertising expenses. 
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A Revolutionary Picnic 

The museum hosted the annual picnic for The 

Daughters of American Revolution (DAR) San 

Juan Islands Chapter, on August 21st. A           

traditional island pot luck lunch was provided by 

members of the DAR and invited guests.  

Joining the festivities were Sons of The American 

Revolution (SAR), reenactors Bob O'Neal,       

Commander of the Washington State SAR    

Washington State Color Guard and Doug Nelson, 

President John Paul Jones Chapter of SAR, who 

presented a program focusing on the daily life     

of soldiers during the Revolutionary War.  

 

Many interesting details and artifacts from that 

period of our nation’s history were presented and 

interpreted. One item of particular interest was a 

tool used to tighten the rope under the mattress 

of a bed. That is where the term “sleep tight” 

originated. It so happens, we have a real working 

example of such a thing located in the King  

farmhouse.  

Memorial Park at the foot of Spring 

Street in Friday Harbor has long 

been a gathering place. In 1921, after a 

nearly three year fundraising effort, the    

Women's Study Club raised enough to 

erect a monument honoring the nine 

San Juan County men (at right) who 

died during WWI. Their names are 

listed on the monument which was   

dedicated on Armistice Day, November 

11, 1921. American Legion Post 163 in 

Friday Harbor is named for Fred Hack-

ett (below) and Budd Larson. Thank you 

to Peter DeLorenzi of Post 163 Veteran’s 

Museum for graphic at right. 
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To all our contributors Thank You! Your support makes a real difference!  

Memorial donations 

For Barbara Fry 

Helen Sawyer & Howard Schonberger  

Gary & Linda Thompson 

Al & Deanna Spooner Sundstrom 

For Lynette Guard 

Al & Deanna Spooner Sundstrom 

For Brenda Pratt 

Tex & Ruby Blankenburg 

 

For Mildred Sandwith 

Darcie Nielsen 

Claude & Alice Berenz 

LeRoy & Rawleen Sippel 

Kitty & Kip Roberts 

Donna Karls 

Romona Jones 

Sharon & Kenneth Dougherty 

John King 

For Edith Martel 

Ruthe Ramirez 

For Mary McFadden 

Ruthe Ramirez 

Business Members 

Store More Storage 

 Jeanie & Jim Garrett 

Best Western/Friday Harbor Suites 

Higginson Beyer PC 

 

Individuals & Families 

Mike & Julia Vouri 

Detlef & Kathleen Wieck 

Diane & Ted Buganski 

Alan & Elizabeth Hancock 

Robert Guard 

Howard Rosenfeld & Carrie Lacher 

Kip & Kitty Roberts 

Polly White 

John King 

Mona Meeker 

June Vynne 

Alice Berenz 

Don Nixon 

Mary Doerflein 

Bill Harrah 

Shaun Hubbard & Harold Kawaguchi 

Janis & Don Crosby 

Mary & Jack McKenzie 

Mary Jane & Mark Anderson 

Al & Deanna Spooner Sundstrom 

Vonnie Nichols 

Catherine Crisanto 

Ann Pope 

Priscilla Nash 

Pat Ball 

Margaret Gambill 

New & Renewing Members  
(since last newsletter publication) 

Remembering Barbara 

Courting candlesticks were used from the 

1600’s to the 1800’s when a suitor came   

courting a young lady. The young lady’s father 

would decide how long the young man could 

visit (based on his opinion of the lad) and     

adjust the moveable peg according to how long 

he wanted the candle to burn. When the     

candle burned down to the top spiral, it was 

time for the suitor to bid a good evening. If the 

father liked the lad he could adjust the candle 

higher by rotating the peg upward to allow 

more courting time. Thanks to volunteer Shaun  

Hubbard for contributing this information.  

From the collection:  
Courting candlesticks 

We lost a dear member of our museum family in 

May, Dr. Barbara Fry. Barbara was active in the 

museum for many years, serving as a volunteer 

docent and as a member of the Board of        

Trustees. 

  

Barbara graduated from the University of   

Michigan Medical School and settled into a   

nearly 40-year medical career. Upon retiring she 

moved to San Juan Island and travel extensively 

to unique destinations such as Antarctica and 

the Amazon.  

 

Her travels led her to a lengthy teaching career 

at Skagit Valley College, San Juan Center. She 

developed courses on the Northwest Passage, 

Antarctica, the Oregon Trail and the                

explorations of Lewis & Clark. All of these  

learning opportunities stemmed from her travels 

and love of history.  

  

We miss her presence and are fortunate to have 

had Barbara as a part of our museum family. 

The museum derived a great benefit from her 

many contributions over the years and her legacy 

will remain a part of the museum.  
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Please detach this form at dotted line and return with your donation  
 

Name ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State & Zip ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone (________)______________________________  Email _______________________________________ 
 

This is a (check one)   Renewing Membership     New Membership     Year-end contribution 
 

 Annual membership contribution: $ _____________ (amount of your choosing) 

 

 I wish to donate an additional amout of $______________ to: _________________________ 
 

Please make payable to San Juan Historical Museum, PO Box 441, Friday Harbor, WA 98250 
 

The San Juan Historical Museum is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, tax i.d.# 23-7022221. 
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